o, s

A

PRESS RELEASE

INFORMATION DIVISION
DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS
OTTAWA - CANADA

NO. FOR TIGIEDIATE RELEASE

March 17, 1950.

The Department of External Affairs announced today
that the Brazilian Government has offered a scholarship to be
awarded to a Canadian citizen for study at a recognized
Brezilian university. The scholarship is open to eny student
who will have received, by the end of the present academic
yeer, a degree higher thun Bachelér of Arts.

The scholaféhip is intended to run for six months
fron the date of arrival of the chosen candidate in Rio de
Jeneiro, which nmust be not later than ﬁuly 1 of this year.
Its total volue is approximately 31260.00 (22,800 cruzeiros).
The successful candidate will be expected to pay his omn
troevel expenses to and from Brazil.

Applications should contain a biography of the
candidate, including a full description of his or her acedenic
or professional éareer cnd an outline of the proposed course
of study in Brazil. Letters of fecommendation, or the nanes
of persons from vhom information may be obtained, should also
be included. Applications should be sent before April 1, 1950,
to Mr. T. H. Matthews, Secretory, National Conference of
Canadian Universities, McGill University, Montreal, P. Q.
Finel selection vwill be mzde by the Brazilian Governnent.
Announcexnent of the award will be nmade as soon efter April 1

as possible.




